

## TOWN OF BELMONT

OFFICE OF THE SELECT BOARD 455 CONCORD AVENUE BELMONT, MASSACHUSETTS 02478

Selectboard@belmont-ma.gov

455 CONCORD AVENUE BELMONT, MA 02478-2573 PHONE (617) 993-2610 FAX (617) 993-2611 SELECT BOARD ADAM DASH, Chair

ADAM DASH, Chair ROY EPSTEIN, Vice Chair MARK PAOLILLO, Member

TOWN ADMINISTRATOR
PATRICE GARVIN

ASSISTANT TOWN ADMINISTRATOR
JON MARSHALL

October 29, 2021

Colleen D'Alessandro
New England Regional Administrator
Federal Aviation Administration
1200 District Avenue
Burlington, MA 01803-5299
Colleen.DAlessandro@faa.gov

Dear Ms. D'Alessandro,

The Town of Belmont has been subjected to three concentrated flight paths implemented by the FAA in June of 2013 with the implementation of the 33L RNAV departure procedure. Since the fall of 2013, our residents, Town leadership, State Legislators and Congressional delegation have been asking the FAA to provide some form of relief to those residents who were impacted by the new concentrated flight tracks. We were hopeful that the RNAV Study commissioned by Massport would yield some solutions. We were led to believe that the goal of the Study was to find alternatives or modifications to procedures such as 33L RNAV that would seek to address the negative impacts of concentration through dispersion. Concentrated flight paths not only create repetitive noise but also can have negative health impacts from pollution or sleep disturbance. The pre-RNAV procedure (Logan Six) and operations had a high-level of variability because air traffic controllers (ATC) were directing the flights, therefore no one neighborhood or community was getting a disproportionate share of the impact.

We were disappointed that after years of effort by MIT – that the multiple Block 2 alternatives for 33L dispersion resulted in no feasible options after being reviewed by the FAA and your stakeholders. Unfortunately, the most recent 2D-2 proposal for 33L departures does not decrease the number of tracks over Belmont and more concerning is that it appears - based on

the data provided - to actually increase the noise impact to the Grove Street neighborhood. This area close to Fresh Pond is already heavily impacted by 33L southbound departures. The 2D-2 proposal does not mimic the pre-RNAV dispersion, nor does it create a more equitable sharing of burden. It retains the use of a small number of concentrated RNAV flight paths which are merely moved or shifted to other neighborhoods. Because of this, we are rejecting the 2D-2 proposal.

Though the current RNAV Study many be concluding; we demand that the FAA continue to apply its flight procedure design expertise and use of NextGen to develop feasible dispersion alternatives. These alternatives should focus on decreasing the negative impacts of flight path concentration through greater path variability, rotation of paths and/or dispersion through ATC control or use of advanced navigation technology. We will be asking Congresswoman Clark, Senators Markey and Warren and our State Legislators to support this request as our residents continue to want a solution to this problem.

Sincerely,

Patrice Garvin

**Town Administrator** 

## Cc:

Congresswoman Katherine Clark 157 Pleasant St, Suite 4 Malden, MA 02148

Senator Edward Markey 975 JFK Federal Building 15 New Sudbury St Boston, MA 02203

Senator Elizabeth Warren 2400 JFK Federal Building 15 New Sudbury Street Boston, MA 02203

## Via email:

Senator Will Brownsberger William.Brownsberger@masenate.gov
Representative Dave Rogers Dave.Rogers@mahouse.gov
Lisa Wieland, CEO Massachusetts Port Authority <a href="www.lwieland.gov">www.lwieland.gov</a>

Alaina Coppola - Director, Community Relations & Government Affairs - Massachusetts Port Authority <u>ACoppola@massport.com</u>

Flavio Leo, Director Aviation Planning and Strategy, Massachusetts Port Authority FLeo@massport.com

Dave Carlon, Chair Massport Community Advisory Committee <a href="mailto:dcarlonmcac@gmail.com">dcarlonmcac@gmail.com</a>
Wade Blackman, District Director for Policy Office of Congresswoman Clark
<a href="mailto:wade.Blackman@mail.house.gov">Wade.Blackman@mail.house.gov</a>